MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING OF THE SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THE 12th OCTOBER 2015

<u>PRESENT</u> were Clir. S. Jones, Clir. J. Hollas, Clir. J. Barrett, Clir. J. Staveley – Churton, Clir. R. Lyons, Clir. D. Bromley and Clir. C. Fox.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr. G. Hulme and Cllr. S. Ryder

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 28th September 2015 having been circulated were accepted as a true record of the meeting on condition a number of minor mistakes were changed and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. J. Barrett seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed

DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA AND THE NATURE OF SUCH INTERESTS

None

To note dispensation given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below

None

Public Participation

Keith Greenwood attended the meeting to discuss Walkers are Welcome. Mr Greenwood advised he had now got commitments from 12 individuals to sit on the committee for Walkers are Welcome. Mr Greenwood stated he hoped the project would be called the Vale of Snaith, making Snaith the centre of the project. Mr Greenwood advised of the locations he planned to include in the project area and that he was hoping to contact other parishes soon. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed devolution of Walkers are Welcome from the Town Council and for Mr Greenwood to take up responsibility reporting back to the Town Council regularly seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed.

East Riding Councillors Report

Cllr. J. Barrett thanked Cllr. S. Jones for a great night at the Mayors Charity Race Night Event and hoped much money was raised.

Cllr. J. Barrett advised he would be going on a tour around the ward with Cllr. Fox and an East Riding representative discussing the future plans for speed limits in the area. Cllr. J. Barrett advised he would report back to a future meeting the outcome.

Cllr. C. Fox advised she would be unable to attend the traffic meeting arranged for the 2^{nd} November as she has other commitments.

Cllr. C. Fox asked Mr Greenwood to discuss the Walkers are Welcome with Mrs Ownsley as the Memorial Gardens is an area of interest.

Town Clerks Report

The Town Clerk gave a report to council members. Noted by Council Members.

800

Resignation of Councillor

The Town Clerk advised ERYC are aware of the resignation and if no application is made for an election before the 26th October the Town Council are free to co-op a member. Noted by council members

Station Car Park - Noise Problem

The Town Clerk read an email from a concerned resident regarding vehicles meeting at the Station Car Park. Also concerns were raised with regards to residents parking cars and other unauthorised vehicles in the car park. Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton stated this was not a Town Council issue but a Network rail issue as it is their land. Cllr. R. Lyons proposed writing a letter to residents advising them to contact Network Rail and British Transport Police with an incident of anti – social behaviour seconded Cllr. J. hollas and agreed. Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton agreed to get an incident number for residents prior to the letter being forwarded to residents of George Street.

Transport Meeting

The Town Clerk advised letters had been sent out to several businesses in the area however the council had not received any responses. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed cancelling the meeting until the new year seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed.

Play Area Signage

The Town Clerk showed the councillors templates of new signs for the Joint Use Play Area and the Princess Diana Play Area. Costs were provided to Councillors. Cllr. R. Lyons proposed purchasing the signs seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed

Future Planning Developments in Snaith

Councillors were reminded of the Presentation evening taking place on the 16th October by Harron Homes. Councillors agreed to attend between the hours of 6pm and 7pm. The local press were asked to advertise the event.

CCTV

A meeting has been arranged to discuss the CCTV provision and reporting with Mr. Crawford of Gough and Kelly for Tuesday 20th October at 1pm. Councillors were asked to attend if available. Noted by council members

Feedback from ERYC Transport Meeting

Cllr. R. Lyons advised the Council Cllr. S. Jones, Cllr. J. Barret and himself attended the meeting where local transport issues were been discussed. The Council were advised ERYC would like local parishes to carry out a Transport Survey to assess the needs of the local community. It was agreed for the Town Clerk to carry out some investigations and report to a future meeting. Noted by council members

Feedback from Joint Generation Meeting

The Town Clerk advised Snaith Primary, Cowick Primary and Pollington Primary attended the event. Unfortunately Snaith High School did not send any apologies to the meeting. The Town Clerk advised the schools had discussed various issues and had agreed to enter the poster competition for No Dog Fouling. Also the schools have agreed to decorate the Town Council window for the Christmas period. Noted by council members

SPI

Bus Shelter and Seat on Selby Road

The Town Clerk advised she had met with D. McGurn from ERYC and they are happy with the location of the Bus shelter and the seat on Selby Road. It was agreed the Town Clerk gather costs for a bus shelter and report to future meeting. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed writing to Pinderfields Trust advising them of the advice from ERYC regarding the seat on Pontefract Road seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed.

River Fortification - Insurance - Cllr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromley provided the Town Councillor with research regarding the new works carried out on the river near to Ferry Lane. Cllr. D. Bromley proposed contacting the contractors working on site asking them for information regarding the new protections Snaith have from flooding now the repairs have been carried out, and then forwarding this information to the Environment Agency asking them to assess the Flood Zones for Snaith, hopefully bringing insurance down for home owners in the area seconded Cllr. R, Lyons and agreed

Putting Snaith on the Map - Cllr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromley advised this had already been discussed under Walkers are Welcome. Noted by Council Members

Litter Bin - The Parkway Snaith - Cllr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromley advised a resident had been in contact regarding placing a litter bin on footpath 8 on The Parkway. The Town Clerk advised it was not council [policy to place bins in parish paths as ERYC will not empty them. Cllr. D. Bromley proposed the Town Council contacting the resident advising them of the policy seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed

Litter Bin - Snaith Primary School - Cllr. J. Barrett

Cllr. J. Barrett proposed purchasing a bin for outside the Joint Use Play Area as they had been a large amount of rubbish left from the children at the Primary School seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

Christmas Market

Information regarding the Market was circulated to council members.

East Riding News Letter

Cllr. S. Jones advised of Wren funding available for the Youth Club

Accounts

A full list of accounts were read to council members. Proposed Cllr. J. Hollas seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed

86 Jersignature 26/10/15 Date

8P

HMRC	£525.11
Nicola Russell	£458.64
A Walker- Brownlow	£67.96
Miss Fletcher	£57.08
lan Pickles	£679.04
HMRC	£413.30
Vicky Whiteley	£1,171.30